
July 14, 2015 
 
TO:  MCWD Board of Managers 
 
FROM: LASALLE MANAGEMENT GROUP, LTD. 
   
RE:  EXPLANATION OF MANAGEMENT REPORT 

 
 
The income table that is included in the monthly management report has been included 
since the acquisition of Hopkins Cold Storage and is meant to be read both horizontally 
and vertically.   
 
On the horizontal plane you can see the year to date Operating Income, the year to date 
budgeted revenue, and the difference between the two expressed in both raw dollars 
and as a percentage difference.  You can also see the same information for the 
operating expenses (including property taxes), and the net operating income.  You can 
see that all the numbers add up on the horizontal plan.  For example: for the year to 
date we have an Operating Income of $691,355 and a budgeted, or projected, 
Operating Income of $611,346, which created a variance of $80,009 ($691,355 - 
$611,346 = $80,009), or 13.09%.   
 
On the vertical plane we subtract the Operating Expenses from the Operating Income to 
give us our Net Operating Income (essentially, our bottom line).  In the first column you 
have our actual Net Operating Income and in the second column you have our 
budgeted Net Operating Income.  The next two columns represent our cash variance 
and our percentage variance.  
 
I was not at the past meeting, and do not know the exact nature of the confusion, but I 
suspect it came from the percentage variance of the Net Operating Income, which reads 
(303.91%) for the June financials.  The negative percentage is a function of the fact 
that, at this point in the year, we were anticipating a loss in Net Operating Income and 
therefore have a negative number in the budgeted section of the Net Operating Income.  
In the format for the letter we have inserted a Microsoft Excel spreadsheet to be certain 
that we don’t make an arithmetic error.  Thus, we are not able to modify the number that 
goes into any of the variances (those numbers are the result of the numbers entered 
into the first two columns).  Because you get a percentage variance by dividing the 
actual income by the budgeted income (the actual formula is (A*100)/B), when we have 
one negative number the result is a negative percentage.  This occurs even though we 
are having a positive result.  It is a quirk in our software, which I can correct if the board 
desires.   
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